COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS 

SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

[image: image1.png]



MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE 1
Monday, 15th May 2006
MOTION NO. 3 

 
MOTION:  Councillor Cathal King 
"That this Committee, calls on the Manager to arrange for houses 442-449 Cushlawn Park to be given priority in terms of the refurbishment programme as these houses are being directly affected by the infill development currently under construction which is causing major disruption to the families involved".


REPORT: 

The Department of the Environment, Heritage and Local Government conveyed budget cost approval in the sum of €11.5m to South Dublin County Council for the Refurbishment of a total of 313 council rented dwellings in Moorfield, Greenfort & Shancastle and Cushlawn estates.

Refurbishment works are being carried out on a phased roll-out basis over a four year period from 2003 – 2007. The programme commenced in September, 2003, and a total of 326 units have been successfully completed to date, exceeding the target that was originally set out.  
Phase One of the Refurbishment Programme has now been virtually completed. A detailed breakdown of units refurbished is outlined below:-

	
	Cushlawn
	Moorfield
	Greenfort
	Shancastle
	Total

	2003
	9
	2
	0
	2
	13

	2004
	56
	45
	11
	6
	118

	2005
	77
	36
	24
	32
	169

	2006
	4
	Completed
	13
	6
	23

	In Hand 
	2
	Completed
	0
	0
	2

	Total
	148
	83
	49
	46
	326


In order to continue with Phase Two of the Refurbishment Programme, an application for funding was made to the Department of the Environment, Heritage and Local Government in April 2006 for an additional 100 units in Cushlawn and 100 units in Quarryvale estate. We are currently pressing for a decision from the Department in this regard. 
The Council will not be in a position to positively identify where the next phasing of the programme will commence until such time as a decision is made by the Department in relation to the funding application. It is envisaged however that Phase 2 of the programme works will generally be carried out only on voided dwellings and subject to this consideration the block of houses 442-449 Cushlawn Park will be listed for the next phase of the Refurbishment Programme. 
